Minutes of the Captains Meeting Amsterdam 2007

Wed 6th June 2007 from 18:30hrs – 21:30hrs

 Agenda
1. Welcome

2. Roll call of teams

3. Applications from new teams

4. Mail/website

5. Finance –
a) Report of Honorary Treasurer 

    


b) Report of Audit Committee




c) Election of new Audit Committee  

6. Review Varna 2006

7. Review Amsterdam 2007

8. Proceedings Bucharest (Madeira 2008)

9. Applications for 2009 and beyond 

10. Golden Boot proposal

11. One Team One Country proposal

12. The future of the ECC

13. Elections for the new ECC board

 14. AOB
Attending ECC Board Members
	Chairman

A. Beattie
	Secretary


	Treasurer

C. Klee
	 

C. Carpenter
	 

R. McDonough


Apologies Marc Brinkis
The Chairman opened the meeting by thanking the Amsterdam OC for what has been an excellent tournament so far and informed the participants that the secretary, Marc Brinkis, has left DFS and is now working in Muscat in the Middle East. He informed us that he will not be standing for re-election to the EC board and we would like to thank Marc for his work and input over the last 3 years and wish him well in his new venture.
All teams received the paperwork on the proposals one month in advance of the meeting
1. Roll Call of the Teams

Aix-En Provence


Frankfurt


Prestwick

Aldergrove



Iceland


Reims

Athens



Karlsruhe


Roissy-Orly

Barcelona



Kiev



Roma
Belgrade



Lisbon


Russia


Berlin




Maastricht


Schipol

Bordeaux



Madrid


Shannon
Bremen



Malmoe


Skopje

Brest




Manchester


Sofia

Brindisi



Milan



Stavanger

Brussels



Minsk



Tampere
Bucharest



Moscow


Vienna
Budapest



Munich


Vilnius
Canarias



New York


Warsaw
Copenhagen



Nice



Zagreb
Corfu




Norway


Zurich
Dublin



Padua



London
Dusseldorf



Paris

Faro/Santa Maria


Prague

The teams in red did not send a representative to the Captains meeting. Team Shannon were participating in the tournament and in accordance with the manual, were fined 100 Euros for failing to send a representative to the meeting. This money was paid to the Treasurer the following day.
2. Teams to be deleted/withdrawing from the ECC
Manchester have not participated nor sent a representative to the tournament for 3 years and are therefore deleted from the manual.  
Due to relocation to Bremen, Team Berlin have withdrawn from the ECC 

3. Applications from new teams
There were no applications from new teams. 

There was a rumour that a team from Vancouver, Canada are interested in applying to join the ECC but if this is correct, the application would take place next year. 
4. Mail/Website

There was no mail
Website

The website www.eccfootball.de is accessible again. The Chairman explained that the secretary had problems with updating the site and advised the meeting that between himself and the treasurer they managed to get the site back again and, to some of the representative’s disappointment, the pornographic links had been removed! He explained that the main problem now was that all the coding for the site was in German and to resolve this it might be better to start a new website with a possible name of eccfootball.org.

The Chairman explained he had a contact that could transfer all the data from the old site to the new one and it would be user friendly to the person who would manage and update the site.
This was acceptable to the meeting and the Chairman would advise the Captains via e-mail, of the new site in due course

Finance
The Honorary Treasurer gave the financial report.

There has been a few teams making comments about the levy asking why they had to pay it and could the fund not pay for things for the tournament etc. The treasurer informed the meeting that the levy was used to cover expenses for the Executive Committee to visit locations of potential tournaments and have meetings with OC’s and also EC meetings.

All members of the committee follow guidelines to ensure the fund is not abused and if there was no money in the fund then the work that the Executive Committee do on behalf of everyone involved in the ECC would not take place. 
The committee members do this work in their own time, sometimes using personal leave and, do not get paid for this, other than their expenses. Team Captains are kindly asked to remember this.

Audit committee for 2006 – Dublin & Zurich
Dublin and Zurich checked the accounts and were satisfied with them.

The new audit committee for 2007 is Bremen and Copenhagen

Review Varna

The tournament in Varna went well with no problems reported. There were no questions
Review Amsterdam
The tournament was accepted by all in the meeting as exactly what the ECC was about. The pitches were all together with a huge beer tent also and of course the weather was excellent.

There were a few transportation issues that had been successfully resolved by the OC.
There was a report of an incident involving two members of a team and a female member of staff on Monday night and rumours had been circulating at the pitches about it. The incident was brought to the Executive Committee’s attention by the OC but the complainant did not want to take the matter further as the persons involved had been reprimanded by the OC for their behaviour and told of the seriousness and potentially diplomatic incident that it could have caused.
There was discontent expressed by the representatives of Copenhagen and Stavanger about what the Executive Committee was going to do about it and did the players regret their actions. The Chairman explained that because the incident was not put in writing, the board could not take any action and furthermore, the OC had resolved the incident therefore the matter was considered closed.

Copenhagen were still not satisfied and again, asked if the players were sorry. The Chairman explained that the players had expressed remorse and were sorry for what had happened and that they had been spoken to by their team Captain and the OC, and that the discussion was over. The Karlsruhe representative at this point told Copenhagen to drop the subject as the matter was closed.

The Chairman reminded the meeting that as a participant in the ECC, you are an ambassador for your country and any behaviour involving a female, especially where it could be taken for sexual assault, will put you in serious trouble. It will go to your Embassy and then you have a diplomatic incident on your hands. There is nothing that the board can do to help you in this case and that alcohol was not an excuse for such behaviour. It is not acceptable behaviour as you also ruin the name of our tournament.
The meeting then took a break at 19:15 for a meal, kindly provided by the Organising Committee and recommenced at 20:15

Proceedings Bucharest (Madeira 2008)

All team representatives had been sent a copy of the report for Madeira with the approximate layout of the pitches in relation to each other.
Copenhagen said they would prefer the pitches to be together but Lisbon noted that there was only one proposed host for 2008 therefore we had no option.

The pitches are in two different locations and London asked if teams would be expected to shuttle between both locations in the same day. The Chairman said he did not think so but it was an OC issue that should be taken into consideration

The cost of the tournament has been raised by 10 Euros per person to cover the costs of referees.

The meeting was reminded that we have a team of referee’s under the guidance of David Carney that are our preferred option for the ECC tournament as they give us stability and a good standard of refereeing, but that most of these refs are not Air Traffic Controllers. As per the manual referee fees must be met by the participants and that 10 euros would not buy you 2 beers in Amsterdam.

Copenhagen supported the referees and Norway seconded it however, the meeting in general agreed with the idea to use David’s team

The report satisfied the Captains as to the pitches and facilities available in Madeira and everyone was looking forward to the tournament next year 
Karlsruhe asked why was Bucharest organising a tournament in Madeira as he would like to visit the host team in their own city, a view also expressed by Copenhagen, they were told it would have cost too much money approx 600+ euros to host in Bucharest
Applications for 2009 and beyond

Madrid proposed to host the tournament in Valencia in 2009 and distributed paperwork at the meeting. They can host 48 teams with approximately 30 persons per team and the proposed date will be the last week of May. Cost is 410 Euros per person.
There were 2 locations in the paperwork and Norway mentioned that it would be preferable to have the pitches only in one location. The application was approved unanimously subject to an inspection by the board 

There were no proposed hosts for 2010 but Bordeaux expressed an interest to host the tournament in 2012

Golden Boot Proposal

This proposal was put forward to award a trophy to the top scorer of the tournament. It was stressed that it would be difficult to police it and went to the vote without any discussion. 
In favour : 6

Against :  32

The motion was defeated 
One Team One Country Proposal

This proposal was to accept the 10 teams that are guaranteed entry to the tournament as agreed last year, and then to select teams, one per country, before accepting teams from “multi-team” countries to make it truly European.
Paris said they did not like it as it would punish the French teams and Copenhagen were also against it because it punished the founders of the tournament, primarily the German teams. Belgrade responded by explaining the proposal and stating that rewards for hosts were still in place.

Norway also added about the difference in numbers of controllers per country and that it was about control units, not countries.

The motion was put to the vote

In favour : 2

Against : 40

The motion was defeated 
The Future of the ECC

Over the last few years it has been difficult to find hosts for the ECC, however we have always managed so far, to get hosts. 

A proposal was put to the meeting from a company R3eventos, who said they would like to organise the tournament for the next 3 years. This idea was initially put to the board in early February and it was discussed and negotiated to the proposal that the teams received at the meeting.
The basics of the deal was that R3 would offer us 2 locations each year to choose from and that the costs would be similar to what we pay now. 
There were comments made from various teams, Faro/Santa Maria asked could we open it up to another company and the Chairman replied that he did not see why not and team Norway and New York asked about the points system and host rewards.

London and Copenhagen asked how R3 intended to choose the locations and Norway queried the inspections.

Bucharest thought it was a good idea.

Karlsruhe was not happy about commercialising the ECC and the Chairman also pointed out that this tournament has been run by Controllers, for Controllers, for 40 years on a non-profit basis and what would R3 get out of this. It is a business proposal after all.

Rui from R3 said that our requirements would be in the contract, exactly what we need as per the manual and that it would then be up to him to achieve this.

The Captains were asked to take the proposal away and discuss it with their teams and we would then discuss it fully in Madeira next year. It was pointed out that the board held two meetings and there was a lot of e-mailing on this proposal, therefore it could not be discussed in the heat of the moment. 

London suggested that a draft contract be presented next year to give the team captains a chance to agree the requirements of the ECC subject to this being approved. 

Over the course of the year, the Executive Committee will draft up a proposed contract and 

e-mail it before the Captains meeting in Madeira

Elections for the new board

There were 7 nominees for election to the ECC board

Allan Beattie (Prestwick)
Rory McDonough (Shannon)
Charles Carpenter (New York)
Cornelia Klee (Maastricht)
Frank Finger (Karlsruhe)
Samuel Brooks (Paris)
Marco Tavares (Faro/Santa Maria)
The vote count was carried out by team Norway and team Lisbon. After the initial vote count the following were elected to the board

Allan Beattie

Rory McDonough

Cornelia Klee

Marco Tavares

There was a tie between two candidates, Samuel Brooks and Frank Finger and both were asked to leave the meeting to allow a show of hands to determine the last board member.

Samuel Brooks was duly elected to the board

The new Executive Committee 2007-2010 is therefore

Allan Beattie

Rory McDonough

Cornelia Klee

Marco Tavares

Samuel Brooks

Charles Carpenter then thanked the Captains for their support over the last 6 years for allowing him to serve them and how much he had enjoyed the Executive Committee.

The Chairman then thanked Charles for his efforts over the last 6 years and how much they had enjoyed working with him, a move echoed by the applause from the floor.
AOB

Team Roissy-Orly requested that they be changed in the manual to team Paris CDG, this will be done in due course
Belgrade would like to host an ECC basketball tournament in Belgrade and have asked if any teams are interested to contact them. They are looking for about 8 teams if possible.

Interested teams please contact Mihailo on the following e-mail address :

mihailop@sezampro.yu
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 21:30 hrs
